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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chambers Bere Alston on Tuesday 15th April 2014.
Present  

                                       Mr R. Leithall                Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council                          
                                       Mr M. Benson 
                                       Mr R. Maycock



       Mr. R. Piper

                                       Mr K. Smith        

1413. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

1. Mr Lamb wished to raise the Woolacombe Road site, footpath, layby and portable toilet situation.

Discussions took place.

Mr. Benson reported that West Devon Borough Council insists that the temporary footpath diversion is cancelled as soon as the properties are finished, also Bibio have been informed of the situation regarding the layby and have been told to sort it out.
Mr. Lamb proposed that Council to write to Devon County Highways asking them to approach the builders to move the barriers back to enable the use of the layby. Secondly no one seems to own the layby. Council to take steps to register it as a community asset, and thirdly contact Land Registry to register our intention to take it on, seconded by Mr. Benson. A copy of letter will be sent to Mr. Doswell.
After further discussion it was agreed to put on hold registering the layby as a community asset while Mr. Benson to investigate.
2. Mr. Piper has been contacted by a parishioner who is concerned about weed spraying in the Recreation Field. Mr. Piper assured the parishioner that the weed killer is Clinic and is safe to use in these circumstances. There was also a mention of Creosote, the Clerk was sure Council do not have creosote in stock.
3. Mr. Smith reported that the Marythorne signpost’s leg is broken.

His sister went up to the Cemetery last week and the bins were overflowing.

4. Mr. Benson said that there seem to be some confusion as to who is responsible for seats at Bere Ferrers Quay. The Clerk has had an email from Jill Skelton at West Devon saying they are not responsible. It seems the situation is that someone has tried to repair the broken seat by lashing it to the other one, Clerk to ask workman to investigate, as permission has been give to the relations of the late Florie Friend to erect a memorial seat where the broken seat stood.
Mr. Benson asked that if the concrete end is ok can it be used to replace the one at Weir Quay.

5. The Clerk explained that we tried to arrange to collect the Cub Cadet mower from Horrabridge on Wednesday 9th. It was agreed that Mr Lamb go with the workman to undertake the first inspection. The Clerk gave the following report from the workman:-

There was a problem arranging time and day of pick up, the Chairman of Council eventually sorted it with Cllr Hemsil, the workman was not impressed with how badly the mower has 

been looked after the past year, rust in the engine, unwashed as was the trailer, all has been noted in the hand over form.

There seems to be a problem with the rear wheel drive mechanism (lack of power) as he could not drive mower up the Cemetery drive and whilst cutting some parts of the grass it just stopped. Contacted Mr Lamb to have a look.

Report from Mr Lamb stated that at Bere Alston it was used on a flat piece of grass where workman noticed that it did not appear to be developing the power that was evident when machine was demonstrated to us. However as soon as he tried the machine in the Cemetery on a gradient a grinding noise emanated from the rear transmission. Machine stopped and I attended and had a short drive confirming the above, I contacted D.S. Bennet, supplier confirmed machine was still under warranty and he agreed to examine it immediately and also thought that it should have a service.

I spoke to Doug Bennet today, machine was being stripped but his opinion was that the problem was not serious, could be brakes binding, and should be ready later this week.
 1414. Matters arising from the minutes of the 11th March 2014.        

Minute 1380(2)
Mr Benson has removed some shillet. Mr Leithall stated that there are various ideas for the use of the shillet this to be an agenda item for next Open Spaces.

Mr Smith asked if it could be used to fill holes in allotment track. Discussions took place, it was agreed to get a contractor with a front shovel to level the track out at a cost of no more than £50.

Minute 1381(1338)
The Clerk has had an email from Mr Mackie stating that the weld mesh is not strong enough to weld and it would be better to replace with sheet metal. Clerk to ascertain cost.

Minute 1386 (b)
Letter was sent to Miss Anstey regards her allotment not being cultivated.


A letter was also sent to Mr Endean. Clerk read a letter of reply informing Council that they have had family problems and there has also been a wet and cold winter in which he was not able to do very much. Mr Endean went on to say that he looked forward to repairing the damage done to his trellis work by the wind and what happens? He gets a letter from Council asking if, as in their view he has not cultivated in the past, does he intend to cultivate it in the coming year.


Just because he does not cultivate it in nice neat lines with rows of vegetables, but grow fruit and flowers, does not mean that he does not cultivate the plot. He shall continue to grow what he pleases and plant the approximately £100 of plants sat in his garden waiting for the right weather to plant them in his allotment.

He trusted that this answers the question poised in Council’s letter concerning the cultivation of the plot.


Discussions took place; the Clerk explained that there are a lot of empty plots as people are giving up allotments.


Mr Lamb asked for a letter to Mr Endean stating the plot is not up to Council standards and giving him three months to clear it up.


Agenda item for next month what do we do with empty plots.

The workman informed the Clerk that Mark Woodhouse has contacted him with regards the

repair to the Westwood tractor which was estimated at £200 but since they have stripped it down the cost will be £350.


Mr Benson proposed accept it and get the job done, seconded by Mr Lamb.


There is nothing that can be done about the low seat on The Down except to kangol it out and replace with another one of a higher height.

 1415. Financial Statements.

Mr Lamb proposed that out of the £3,950 left in the Cemetery account £1,950 be ear marked 
to start a fund for the road layout in the Dog Exercise Field, seconded by Mr Maycock.

Mr Benson proposed acceptance of the Financial Statements, seconded by Mr Maycock.

 1416. Seat at Weir Quay.

Mr Benson has spoken with Steve Howrilane who has agreed to back fill and concrete the one seat at Weir Quay he has also promised to remove the marine block and dispose of it.
 1417. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish and Recreation Play Parks.

Mr Leithall inspected all three parks and found nothing to report.

 1418. ROSPA Reports.

The Clerk pointed out various items in the report. The question was asked how long we have 

got to repair items. Mr Leithall stated 1 month to undertake the work.

 1419. Allotment Bere Ferrers.

There are three apple trees in Mr Endean’s plot it has been suggested that they have a Tree 

Preservation Order placed on them. Mrs Chapman went and checked them out and spoke to 
Mr Endean who would be pleased to have them listed, contact Georgina Browne.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.08 p.m.   
Signed this day 29th April 2014.     
Chairman…………………………….

